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County of Lassen




Department of Planning and Building Services



October 29, 2019
TO:

Technical Advisory Committee



Agenda Date: November 7, 2019
FROM:
Maurice Anderson, Director

SUBJECT:
LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT #2019-007, RANELLA TRUST ETAL & SILVA FAMILY TRUST. The applicants are proposing a lot line adjustment between two parcels. Currently, Parcel A is 1.10 acres in size and Parcel B is 0.44 acres in size.  The intent of the proposed lot line adjustment is an equal exchange of approximately 229.42 square feet between parcels to address a structure that was built over Parcel A’s property line.  If the lot line adjustment is approved, the Parcel A will remain 1.10 acres in size and Parcel B will remain 0.44 acres in size.  The subject parcels are zoned R-1-B (Single Family Residential Building Site Combining District) with a Westwood/Clear Creek Area Plan Designation of “Urban Residential, Low Density”, and are located in Clear Creek on 666-920 Spring Creek Drive and 666-900 Spring Creek Drive in Clear Creek CA 96137. APN(s): 123-062-03, 123-062-10.  Staff Contact: Kelly Mumper, Associate Planner.  
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services finds as follows:
1. The applicants have submitted Lot Line Adjustment #2019-007, proposing a lot line adjustment between two parcels. Currently, Parcel A is 1.10 acres in size and Parcel B is 0.44 acres in size. If the lot line adjustment were approved, the Parcel A would be 1.10 acres in size and Parcel B would be 0.44 acres in size. 
2. The intent of the proposed lot line adjustment is to exchange approximately 229.42 square feet between parcels to address a structure that was built over Parcel A’s property line.

3. The six subject parcels are zoned R-1-B (Single Family Residential Building Site Combining District).

4. Pursuant to the Westwood/Clear Creek Area Plan, 2002, and the Lassen County General Plan, 2000, the land use designation of the parcels is “Urban Residential, Low Density.” 
5. According to the Assessor’s Office, improvements on Parcel A include a single family residence, detached garage, two out buildings, septic system and electrical service.
6.  Improvements on Parcel B include a single family residence, two detached garages, wood 
shed, septic system, and electrical service. 
7. If the lot line adjustment were to be approved, the locations of the existing homes and garages 
would be more consistent with the zoning setbacks for R-1-B districts.  Any future development 
would also be subject to these requirements.
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services recommends the following conditions be placed on the project if approved:
1. None.
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